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Return to school ï Thanks to everyone for making the transition back to school for our 

Foundation ï Year Two students run so smoothly. Parents have been great in following the 

rules of not entering the campus and ensuring the traffic has kept flowing safely. Our staff 

have done a fabulous job of meeting the kids each morning and ushering them to their 

classes. In the meanwhile, our Grade Three ï Six teachers have been continuing their 

remote learning program and maintaining a high degree of energy and enthusiasm. All our 

parents have really been amazing in their support of the school and in their role as home 

teachers. Well done and thank you. Our remote learning program has received a number of 

accolades from DET, which is a testament to all involved.  
 

National Reconciliation Week - # In This Together 2020 ï As members of our Bellbrae 

school community, it is really important that we instil in our kids a sense of pride, 

knowledge, understanding and recognition of our countryôs long history. This history goes 

well beyond the arrival of Europeans. The website accessible at 

https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-reconciliation-week/ has a good overview of  
 

Reconciliation Week, from which I have included the information below:  
 

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared 

histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to 

achieving reconciliation in Australia. The dates for NRW remain the same each year; 27 

May to 3 June. These dates commemorate two significant milestones in the reconciliation 

journeyð the successful 1967 referendum, and the High Court Mabo decision respectively. 

Reconciliation must live in the hearts, minds and actions of all Australians as we move 

forward, creating a nation strengthened by respectful relationships between the wider 

Australian community, and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 
 

In 2020 Reconciliation Australia marks twenty years of shaping Australiaôs journey 

towards a more just, equitable and reconciled nation. Much has happened since the early 

days of the peopleôs movement for reconciliation, including greater acknowledgement of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander rights to land and sea; understanding of the impact of 

government policies and frontier conflicts; and an embracing of stories of Indigenous 

success and contribution. 
 

2020 also marks the twentieth anniversary of the reconciliation walks of 2000, when people 

came together to walk on bridges and roads across the nation and show their support for a 

more reconciled Australia. As always, we stand on the shoulders of those who came before 

us, and Australians now benefit from the efforts and contributions of people committed to 

reconciliation in the past. Today we work together to further that national journey towards 

a fully reconciled country.  
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Reconciliation is a journey for all Australians ï as individuals, families, communities, 

organisations and importantly as a nation. At the heart of this journey are relationships 

between the broader Australian community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

peoples. 
 

We strive towards a more just, equitable nation by championing unity and mutual respect as we 

come together and connect with one another. On this journey, Australians are all In   

This Together; every one of us has a role to play when it comes to reconciliation, and in 

playing our part we collectively build relationships and communities that value Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoples, histories and cultures.  
 

Facilities ï While there have been few students on campus, we have managed to get through a 

lot of maintenance. Some of the key areas we have been focussing on include a new fence at the 

front of the Prep playground, repairs to fencing at the rear of the school, pruning and weed 

spray, the new water tanks and septic holding tank, completion of the maintenance work on the 

oval, repairs to the historic building, mapping of plumbing works, roof, gutter and downpipe 

cleaning, additional sanitisation and cleaning of the interior of the school, and repainting of 

some of the playground equipment. The School Council environment sub-committee is also 

looking at revegetation projects as some trees are required to be removed for the capital works 

project. As I mentioned last week, the school has also been granted money to improve water 

supply and sewerage. Essentially the plan is for ótownô water to be piped and drip fed into our 

tanks, whilst waste will be pumped out of the septic holding tank into a central sewer.  
 

School Council Meeting ï Due to the Covid restrictions, School Council meetings are being 

held during the school day and via Zoom this term. The next meeting is scheduled for 

Wednesday 3rd June. Any correspondence needs to be sent to the secretary, via the schoolôs 

email account bellbrae.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au. 
 

Canberra Camp Deposit due Tomorrow, 29th May - Just a reminder that all Grade Five 

parents need to respond to the information sent out via Compass, regarding next yearôs 

Canberra Camp. We can only go ahead if sufficient interest is received from families. As a 

substantial deposit is required to be paid by the school this Friday, a response from parents is 

urgently required. 
 

Safety Reminders ï With changes to the way we go about most social interactions these days, 

please remember that no parents are to come on site at the start and the end of each day. Please 

donôt congregate around the entrances/exits and try to leave as soon as youôve dropped off or 

picked up your kids. If you urgently need to attend the front office, please do so while all 

students are in class. We are also trying to minimise the handling of cash, so electronic 

payments are the preferred option for everything from canteen orders to uniform purchases! 

With regards to traffic safety, please adhere to the ódrop off and pick up zoneô time restrictions, 

and seek alternative parking arrangements such as near the tennis courts or Bellbrae Hall. 
 

Although the countdown to formal sport and eased social restrictions is now on, the virus 

certainly hasnôt slowed down the recreational and physical activities of our students. Itôs 

been fantastic to see so many students and their families out and about exercising in our 

wonderful natural environment. On occasions Iôve bumped into the mum, dad and all 

their kids enjoying a surf or cycling together! Besides the negatives of Covid-19, it has also 

provided new opportunities and created some quality time for families to share as a unit. 

Letôs hope itôs also created some extra opportunities for the CATS to at least be semi 

competitive in this yearôs AFL season! 

 

Adrian Waters ïPrincipal  
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EVENTS TO COMEéééééé.     

 

REMINDERS FROM THE OFFICE 
 

¶ Year 7 Secondary Placement Forms for 2021 - Due tomorrow 29th May 

¶ 2021 Canberra Camp  Deposit ï Due tomorrow 29th May 
 

PE UPDATE 

Dear parents, just a quick update regarding PE and SSV events.    
 

PE SESSIONS - Departments will be focusing on mindfulness and team building activities, 

incorporating Blue Earth to settle our students back into school. We will then move onto 

Athletics day preparation.  
 

ATHLETICS DAY  - Athletics day is set for early next Term. At this stage we are unsure of 

what Athletics day will look like and if we will be able to go ahead. We will let you know 

when we have more information on what we are able to do, and if we will be going ahead as 

normal or be running an altered Athletics day at school.  
 

SSV EVENTS - At this stage all SSV events, district and division, are unfortunately cancelled 

or postponed. We will update you with any new information we have regarding these and 

other inter-school sporting events. We are put in a tricky situation as a lot of schools have had 

to cancel cross country days and Lightening Prem. days so we have no results at this stage 

moving forward. Stay tuned!  
 

SSV VIRTUAL CROSS COUNTRY - SSV have launched a Virtual Cross Country 

event so you can now have a school sport place where you can add your performance for a 

new personal best or just run or walk for fun & fitness. This page of the SSV website has all 

the information you need: https://ssv.vic.edu.au/Pages/VirtualCrossCountry.aspx 
 

If you have any questions please contact me at school.  
 

Kind regards, Mrs Chapman  

 

 

 

JUNE 

8th - Monday Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday ï Student Free Day 

9th - Tuesday Years Three - Six return and will begin classroom based 

instruction. 

17th - Wednesday óSupporting Children with Anxietyô Online Parenting Seminar 

with Kerri Napoli @ 7.30pm. 

Please see more information in this newsletter. 

26th - Friday Last Day Term 2 ï 2.30 Dismissal 

JULY  

Monday 13th  First Day Term 3 

AUGUST  

Mon 24th Aug ïïFri 4th Sept Foundation ï Year 4 Two Week Swimming Program - TBC 

OCTOBER  

Mon 5th Oct ï Fri 27th Nov Foundation ï Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program - TBC 

Mon 26th ï Wed 28th  Year 4 Urban Camp - TBC 

Thurs 29th ï Fri 30th  Year 2 Camp to Burnside Camp Anglesea - TBC 

NOVEMBER   

Mon 5th Oct ï Fri 27th Nov Foundation ï Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program -TBC 

Wed 25th ï Fri 27th  Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp -TBC 

https://ssv.vic.edu.au/Pages/VirtualCrossCountry.aspx
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INDONESIAN COOKING  

Congratulations to all the students who made Indonesian dishes recently.  

We are so impressed by your amazing cooking talents!  

Terima Kasih Ibu Hayley dan Ibu Kristine 

    

   Issac - Foundation           Tahlia Year 1     Thomas Rogers Year 3  

                                                    
 

    Jed Trewin  & Cousin                  Charles Edmonds - Wilson      

             Year 5                                    Year 6  

 

 
Jemma Coupar Year 6  
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Blue Earth enjoyed by Foundation Students on the newly refurbished oval 

 

 

 

Birthday  
Celebrations  This week  

 
 

26th May Coco Leggett & Fletcher Swan 

27th May Cooper Robbins 

28th May Olivia Reynolds 

29th May Zalia Doyle, Elyan & Rommy Piot 

30th May Louie Wilson 

31st May Indi Giddins & Felix Bones 

 

 



  6                       Bellbrae Primary School 

WELL DONE AWARDS  
 

FB Students On their return to school this week. A great job by everyone!  

2A, 2B & 2C Parents For their amazing efforts during Remote Learning. 

Alva Dunn For consistently producing her personal best work during 

remote learning and always being a cheerful and polite member 

of our classroom.  

Ryan Prosser For being an active member of our online learning community. 

1C For such a smooth and positive transition back to school. 

Fantastic effort everyone! 

FA For settling straight back into school life at Bellbrae. You have 

all shown that you are big independent and resilient Foundation 

students!  

Daisy Behmann For walking to the classroom all by yourself and with a big happy 

smile!  
 

 

 
  

COMMUMITY NEWS 
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BELLBRAE PS SPONSORS 2020  
 Supporting these businesses is the best way to show your appreciation J 
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